SAFETY RECALL HO56 / N124 - UPDATE SERVICE ALERT
16-NOV-17 NO.: JA17RE-03 sec.: RECALL MKT.: CAN / USA
SA17RE-02

Please be advised that SAFETY RECALLS HO56 and N124, Virtual Instrument Cluster Goes Blank, have been
relaunched with immediate effect.

SAFETY RECALL HO56 repairs may commence on all affected 2018MY Jaguar F-PACE, XE, and XF vehicles.
Affected 2017MY XJ vehicles are also now able to be repaired.

Affected 2016MY XJ and 2017MY F-PACE and XF vehicle repairs remain on hold pending the publication of an
updated Technical Bulletin containing the repair procedure for these vehicles.

SAFETY RECALL N124 repairs may commence on all affected 2017MY Land Rover Range Rover Sport and Range
Rover vehicles.

Technical Bulletins HO56NAS2 and N124NAS2 have been published to TOPIx. Technicians must carefully review
all new, highlighted Cautions and Notes within the Diagnostic Procedures for all vehicles, with particular attention
to the Symptom Driven Diagnostics (SDD) procedure for 2017MY XJ vehicles.

A revised Safety Recall launch timing plan for model and model year is attached.

For questions regarding the content of this publication, please contact:
Alan Clarke Product Investigation - Critical Concerns Specialist
201-818-8373 aclark43@jaguarlandrover.com

Jaguar Land Rover North America, LLC
555 MacArthur Boulevard
Mahwah, NJ 07430
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